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ZAZPIAK BAT NEWSLETTER

IMPORTANT INFORMATION AND UPDATES FROM THE BOARD
by Dominica Zubillaga

CLUB UPDATES: We werte so sad to have had to
cancel Fall Picnic this year due to maintenance at
Rancho San Rafael. We missed seeing you alll We hope
to see you all at San Martin Dinner Dance. Please see
information below. On July 7, a group of board
members and volunteers cleaned up the Sheepherder’s
Monument. They spent a few hours pulling weeds,
picking up garbage, and cleaning up the landscape (see
picture below). We wanted to give Kate Camino another
big thank you for writing a grant from the Nevada Arts
Council on behalf of the club. As a recipient of this
grant we were able to fund a portion of Ertebal’s trip
from the Basque Country. Finally, the dancers held their
end-of-the-year party at Bowser’s Mansion and they
reported it was a blast!

If you are interested in learning mus, please contact us at
renobasqueclub/@gmail.com. We are trying to organize
regularly scheduled lessons, so we will follow up with
more information as we get more interest.

SAN MARTIN: San Martin Dinner Dance will take
place on November 10, 2018 from 4:30 PM to 10:00
PM at American Legion Hall (877 Ralston Street).
Cocktails and appetizers will begin at 4:30, dinner will be
served at 6:00. After dinner please enjoy good music and

company. For additional information (see attached) and
to RSVP for this event follow this link:

https://goo.gl/forms/NmYnAMB6 L tliF7Bn1

CENTER FOR BASQUE STUDIES EVENT: On Friday,
November 2nd at 7pm in the Wells Fargo Auditorium in

the Knowledge Center (UNR), Xabier Irujo will be giving
an introductory talk about the Nazi bombing of Gernika.
The main feature is a special dance performance
relating to the Gernika tragedy by the Elko-based
contemporary Basque dance group, Ardi Baltza ("Black
Sheep").

NOMINATIONS/ELECTIONS: Please see a
nomination form included in this newsletter. You may
return nominations via mail, email, or in person at San
Martin Dinner Dance. All those nominated will be
contacted in order to confirm their nomination and
ballots will be sent out in the holiday newsletter
following San Martin Dinner Dance. Board positions
open for re-election include President, NABO Delegate,
and four board member positions.

MUS TOURNAMENT/MEMBER POTLUCK:
Please save the date for the annual mus tournament and
member potluck which will be held on March 2, 2019.

NABO UPDATES:. The next deadline for the
Carmelo Urza Scholarship in November 1, 2018. For
more information follow this link:
https:/ /mystudyabroad.asu.edu /content. carmelo-urza-
scholarship

2019 NABO Calendars will be available soon! Kantari
Eguna will be held in Los Banos, CA on October 20,
2018 in conjunction with their Fall Picnic.

2019 Pilota Finals will be held in Bakersfield, CA during
their annual festival always held on Memorial Day
weekend.
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San Martin Dinner/Dance

Saturday November 10, 2018 4:30pm-10:00pm

American Legion Hall
RSVP deadline is November 7%,

Please join the Reno Basque club for an evening of good food, drink, dance and

friends.

WHEN:

WHERE:

MENU:

COST:

NOTE:

Saturday November 10, 2018, 4:30pm-10:00pm.
4:30pm: Doors open for cocktails and appetizers
6:00pm: Dinner served

7:00pm: Music, Dancing, mus, socializing, etc....

Reno American Legion Hall

877 Ralston St. Reno, NV 89503
(Corner of 9™ and Ralston)

Dinner: Steak, Rice dish, Vegetable, Salad, Bread, Cheese, Wine, and
Dessert.

$20 adult, $10 Children (12 and under) if RSVP received by November 7%

$25 adult, $12 Children (12 and under) with no RSVP,

There will be a Bar with Cocktails, Picons, and Premium Beer/Wine for 4 tickets,
Coors/Coors Lt, Kalimotxo, and Boxed Wine for 3 tickets, and Soda and Water for 1
ticket, Tickets will be $1 each.

RSVP’s due November 7th.

To RSVP please call (775) 762-3577, email renobasqueclub@gmail.com, or
follow this link: https://goo.gl/forms/NmYnAMB61t|iF7Bn1

Please provide the following with your RSVP:
Name, number of adults, and number of children (12 and under)

RSVP’s will be given special tickets upon payment and will be served first. We will
cook extra food in anticipation of non RSVP arrivals but we cannot guarantee there
will be enough food so please RSVP!



Reno Zazpiak Bat Nominations

President:

NABO Representative:
Board of Director:
Board of Direqor:
Board of Director:

Board Director:

Up for Reelection:

Joe Leonis (President)

Enrike Corcostegui (NABO Rep)
Felicia Aguirre DeWald
Marylou Etcheberry

Mateo Franzoia

Dustin Marvel



ZBBC Board Members and volunteers with the support of Keep Truckee Meadows
Beautiful (IKTMB) clean up around the Sheepherders Monument at Rancho San
Rafael. (July 7, 2018)

Treasurer's Reporting Sheet

For October 2018
ACCOUNT
Club Dance Cookbook
Beginning Balance S 11,578.16 S 12,109.69 S 9,957.70
Credits/Deposits S - S - S -
Debits/Withdrawals ) 1,420.42 S 397.33 S -

Ending Balance S 10,157.74 S 11,712.36 S 9,957.70

Savings
S 64,174.46
$ 30.03
S 5,000.00
$ 59,204.49



BOARD OF DIRECTIORS

The Board meetings are scheduled for the second Tuesday
of the month at 6:30 PM at Louis Basque Corner. All
members are welcome to attend meetings.

PRESIDENT: Joe Leonis (2017-2018)

VICE PRESIDENT: Javier Narvarte (2018-2019)
SECRETARY: Mary Elliot (2018-2019)
TREASURER: Jennifer Etcheberry (2018-2019)
NABO Representative: Enrike Corcostegui (2017-2018)
NABO Representative: Dominica Zubillaga (2018-2019)

BOARD MEMBERS:

Felicia Aguitre DeWald (2017-2018)
Marylou Etcheberry (2017-2018)
Mateo Franzoia (2017-2018)

Dustin Marvel (2017-2018)

Jon DeWald (2018-2019)

Alison Hull (2018-2019)

TJ Valencia (2018-2019)

Jean Zubillaga (2018-2019)

COMMITTEES:

DANCE: Jennifer Etcheberry, Angle Reeder
MEMBERSHIP: Dominica Zubillaga

EUSKARA: Christine Aramburu Alegria

NABO Calendar/Cookbook Sales: Mary Lou Urrutia
NEWSLETTER/SOCIAL MEDIA: Dominica Zubillaga,
Mariluz Garcia

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE: Jennifer Etcheberry
WEBSITE: Alison Hull & Mateo Franzoia

WEBSITE: { : .
FACEBOOK: “LIKE” ZAZPIAK BAT BASQUE RENO

TELEPHONE: (775) 762-3577
EMAIL: RENOBASQUECLUB@GMAIL.COM

MEMBERSHIP NOTICE

Memberships are $20/individual; $30/family and ate
due in January. For the 2017 calendar year, we will
continue to implement a “free drink™ incentive for
club members. Individual members will receive one

free drink ticket and family memberships will receive
two free drink tickets. These tickets will be given to

you at the ticket table when you check-in at any club-
tun event. Installation Dinner and Festival are
excluded. You must be a current member to play in
the NABO Mus Tournament, practice and petform in
the dance group, run and vote for office positions,
receive the club’s newsletter, attend Euskara lessons,
and attend member meetings.

EUSKARA LESSONS

Euskara classes will continue to be via Zoom. The
current class is for those who have been attending
over the last yeat. If you have further
questions/concerns, please contact Christine
Aramburu Alegria at christinematamburu@gmail.com

Reno Zazpiak Bat Basque Club
PO Box 7771
Reno, NV 89510

[Type the recipient name]




